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INTRODUCTION 

Historically, the development of Singapore goes hand in hand 
wich the development of international communication - land 
sea, air and telecommunication. International 
telecommunication has, therefore,played a very important role 
in the development of her economy. The Telecommunication 
Authority of Singapore (Telecoms) is charged with the 
responsibility of providing all postal and telecommunication 
.services in Singapore. Telecoms has tdken this role very 
seriously and has modernised and upgraded Singapore's 
telecommunication infrastructures. 

For most telecommunication administrations, satellite 
communications is probably the most important medium for 
international telecommunications. In the case of Singapore 
more than 60% of international circuits are carried via 
satellites. Presently, Telecoms operates communication links 
with three separate but very important satellite systems. 
These are the Indonesian Palapa satellite, Intelsat and 
Inmarsat systems. 

PALAPA 

Telecoms operates with the Indonesian Palapa satellite .system 
for the purpose of direct communication with outlying border 
towns in Indonesia. A A.5 metre antenna operating to the 
Palapa B-l satellite was commissioned on 12 October 1983, 
thereby establishing direct telephone communication with 
Pontianak on the island of Kalimantan. This was quickly 
followed by the commissioning of direct telephone service with 

ATTENTION: The Singapore Copyright Act applies to the use of this document. Nanyang Technological University Library



/ 
/ 

" '• -

Pekanbaru in Sumatra and Santarind.-i in Kalimantan on 1 November 
1983. Direct communication with Balikpapan.Qn July 198-4 via 
Samarinda. A total of 25 voice half circuits has been 
established for communication with those four towns. 

It is also planned to establish direct links with other 
outlying border towns. Banda Aceh and Dumai in Sumatra, 
Pangkal Pinang on Pulau Bangka and Tarakan In Kalimantan will 
have direct satellite link with Singapore in 1985. By 1989, 
it is expected that a total of 6U circuits will be 
established. 

Presently, all calls are manually handled with person-to-
person and number-to-number services. Automatic service is 
planned for introduction in early 1985 for services with 
Samarinda and Pekanbaru. 

INTELSAT 

Singapore is a member of the 109 member country of the 
International Telecommunication Satellite Organisation which 
provides international telecommunication service through its 
global network of communication satellites. Singapore's first 
antenna was commissioned in 1971 to work with the Indian Ocean 
Region satellite. A second antenna began operation in 1974 to 
work with the Pacific Ocean Region satellite. Together, the 
two antennae allow Singapore to have direct access to two of 
the three ocean regions. * 

At present, Telecoms operates more than a thousand circuits to 
the two satellites. The top ten communication partners are 
Indonesia, Japan, USA, Hong Kong, United Kingdom, Australia, 
Taiwan, Thailand, Philippines and India. 

A second earth station is currently being built. It should 
become operational in early 1986 to work with the Indian Ocean 
Region Primary satellite. The existing antenna will then work 
with the Indian Ocean Region Major Path satellite. 

INMARSAT 

Singapore became a member of International Maritime Satellite 
Organisation in 1979 and Telecoms sits on its Board as a 
council member. Singapore's Inmarsat Coast Earth Station 
(CES) began operation on 1st November 1982 serving ships 
operating in the Pacific Ocean. It is one of three operating 
in the Pacific Ocean Region and only one of twelve in 
operation in the world today. By a mutual access arrangement 
with British Telecoms and the Norwegian Administration, any 
ships in any of the three ocean regions - Pacific, Indian & 
Atlantic - can communicate with another ship or country in 
another ocean region. This global coverage enables the twin 
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objectives of ensuring the safety of life and property at sea 
and enhancing communications at sea. Currently, Singapore's 
CES handles more than 1/3 of all calls originating in the 
Pacific Ocean. 

5. CONCLUSION 

Satellite communication promises tremendous potential 
for telecommunication between and among remote locations. It 
has the unique ability to conquer distances and reach 
inaccessible locations. In the case of Singapore, 
international satellite communications is one of her most 
important assets for social and economic growth. 
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